Village of LaGrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

May 11, 2023
Mayor Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at approximately 6:45 p.m.  The following council members were present:  Flynn, Price, Gregory, Karpinski, Dill, and Honer.

The main focus of this meeting was our recent change in IT service providers.  Prior to contracting with Iler Networking and Computing, Richard Pozywak of LORCO Data handled our IT needs on a free-lance basis.  Because our needs changed and response times were an issue, we interviewed a few IT service providers in 2022.  LORCO Data has 2 employees while Iler has 11.  Richard Pozywak of LORCO Data and Kent Iler of Iler Networking were in attendance.   Mayor Kincannon asked Pozywak to speak to council about his concerns.  Pozywak feels he / LORCO Data can handle our needs and was caught off guard that we were looking at a new IT service provider.  However, the administrator and fiscal officer were and have been concerned about Pozywak’s / LORCO’s response times.  Pozywak was concerned if Iler could handle the needs of the police department – in particular those involving access to New World.  Iler will meet with Christy Messenger, the contractor for New World, on Monday, May 15th.  Iler was told that his team will have the necessary training on Monday to take care of the police department’s New World needs.  Pozywak requested an offboarding letter.  Solicitor Clark stated that he would draft a letter.  Clark also indicated that passwords are Village property and that it is necessary for Pozywak to provide them to Administrator Gates and Iler and that the access issues are resolved immediately.  At this point, we are under contract with Iler.  It is necessary for Pozywak / LORCO to work with Iler on the offboarding / onboarding process.  Iler suggested keeping Pozywak / LORCO through the end of the month unless there are open issues.  Council agreed.  Clark will draft a simple agreement.  Pozywak and Iler will meet at the Village municipal building next Wednesday at 9:15 a.m. to address the transition.  Pozywak feels the offboarding will take 2 hours or less.
Mayor Kincannon mentioned that Clark sent a list to Keystone’s attorney who requested more detail.
Council President Karpinski asked council to think of ideas for recognizing Guy Page and Kim Strauss.  Karpinski suggested naming the park pavilion in memory of Guy Page and changing the name of School Street to Strauss Street, Drive, Lane, etc., in memory of Mayor Strauss.  Honer suggested building a gazebo on municipal property and naming it after Mayor Strauss.  Karpinski asked council members to bring ideas to the next meeting.

There being no further business, the Committee of the Whole meeting ended at 7:32 p.m.  
Signed: ____________________________
Attested by: _______________________________
  Curt Karpinski, Council President

         Christie Homer-Miller, Fiscal Officer
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